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Notice of road closure on 1 January 2024 
 
We invite you to join us on Monday, 1 January 2024, as part of the Sea of Winter Adventures 
festive events, for an event at Prekomorske Brigade Square: a concert by Alexia at 05.00 PM 
and a fireworks show at 06.00 PM. 
 
In anticipation of a significant influx of visitors, we hereby notify you of a complete road 
closure on Obala Street, effective from 4:00 PM to 8:00 PM on the event day. The closure 
extends from the intersection with Koprska cesta to the junction with Prečna cesta, ensuring 
the safety and smooth flow of pedestrian traffic. 
 
Alternate Transport Arrangements: 

- City buses and suburban transport to Portorož will terminate at the main bus station 
in Portorož. 

- A detour towards Piran and Portorož will be facilitated via Beli Križ along Koprska cesta. 
We request your cooperation in adjusting travel plans accordingly. 
 
Traffic Regulation: 

- Traffic wardens will be stationed to regulate movement, permitting only emergency 
vehicles (ambulances, police, fire brigade) and the Festive train within the closed area. 

- Vehicles parked within the closure zone prior to the event can exit, but entry and 
parking will be restricted during the closure period. 

 
Parking Recommendations for Visitors: 

- Public parking spaces are available outside the closure area at Kaštel car parking, above 
the main bus station in Portorož, near the Marko Hotel, between the two former salt 
warehouses, along Obala road, and in the Metropol garage. 

- Additional spaces are available above Villa Maria, in Lucija (along Obala road, TPC area, 
Lucija sports hall), and at the Marina Portorož macadam car park. 

- Parking in the Fornače garage in Piran and public spaces in Strunjan is also advisable, 
with accessibility to Portorož via public buses or on foot through the Strunjan tunnel. 

 
We extend our gratitude for your understanding and cooperation, ensuring a safe and 
enjoyable experience for all attendees. We eagerly await your presence at the Sea of Winter 
Adventures and wish you a memorable time. 
 
Sincerly, 
Tourist board Portorož in cooperation with Municipality of Piran                                         


